Elkhorn South High School

20303 Blue Sage Parkway, Omaha, Nebraska 68130

Dear Elkhorn South Parents:

With opening day coming soon, I would like to take a few moments to address the traffic pattern at ESHS. The driveway to the student parking lot has tremendously eased our traffic concerns. However, with nearly 1500 students in the building, we will still need your cooperation to minimize traffic issues. The student parking lot driveway will be a two-way street at all times. This road should only be used by students parking and is not intended for drop-off. The main entrance is designed for student drop-off, but could also be used to access the parking lot. Please follow the information below to help traffic flow.

The heaviest traffic flow is from 7:50-8:05am. Please make every attempt to arrive on campus before this peak time. At dismissal, the peak times in which you want to avoid the parking lot are 3:15-3:30. Thank you for your cooperation.

During drop-off hours, the main drive to Elkhorn South will be two lanes entering and one lane exiting. This will be marked with traffic cones and signs. At dismissal time, this will switch to one lane entering and two lanes exiting.

We have two drop off loops on the property:

Loop One- This loop on the North side of the offices should <u>not</u> be used during peak drop-off and pick-up times. During peak drop-off and pick-up times, NO LEFT TURNS are permitted.

Loop Two- This preferred loop on the South side of the offices can be used at any time, but please pull to the end of the loop to keep traffic flowing.

In order to keep traffic flowing smoothly, we will need your cooperation. Students may enter ESHS after 7:00am and after school, the media center offers tutoring until 4:30pm. Please avoid peak volume times.

Please feel free to contact me at 402-289-0616 or at <u>igivens@epsne.org</u> if you have questions or concerns.

I look forward to a great year at Elkhorn South!

Mr. Givens